
































To:   Stratham Planning Board 

 

From:   Stratham Conservation Commission 

 

Date:   December 19, 2017 

 

Subject:  Sullivan Subdivision 

 

The Stratham Conservation Commission discussed the proposed Sullivan subdivision at 

its meeting on December 13, 2017, with input from abutters and from Town Planner 

Tavis Austin.   

 

The Commission is very concerned about conflicting wetland delineations for the project. 

In particular, a survey done in the 1980s indicates wetlands in different and possible 

broader areas than those flagged by the developer. Recent observations from wetland 

scientist Mark West also indicate that several areas not flagged as wetlands might in fact 

be such.  The Commission believes these inconsistencies could satisfactorily be resolved 

by a delineation done by an independent wetland scientist, such as Lenny Lord from the 

Rockingham County Conservation District.  Given the concerns of abutters and plans for 

stormwater management in the subdivision, it is crucial that the wetlands are properly 

identified.  We strongly encourage the Planning Board insist on a third party wetland 

delineation to clarify the current situation.   

 

The Commission would like to reserve the right to make additional comments based on 

any future changes in the subdivision’s plans.  As always, thank you for your 

consideration of the Conservation Commission concerns and for including us in the 

process.  




































































































































